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274.
Mr A H Nel to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
What is the current status on fluoridation of water;

(2)
whether he will make a statement on the matter?

N2641E

---0---

REPLY: 

(1) The Department of Health leads the fluoridation programme.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is providing assistance by vetting applications to fluoridate on a case by case basis.  Its chief considerations are:

· That any negative effects on the natural environment, particularly the water sources, should be within an acceptable range; and

· fluoridation should not delay the provision of basic services including free basic services.

To date my Department has agreed to the Nelson Mandela Metropolitan Municipality fluoridating its water supplies.  It will consider other applications when it receives additional site specific information.  Other institutions identified as possible “front runners” to fluoridate are:  Rand Water, Umgeni Water, Amatola Water, Botshelo Water, the City of Cape Town Metropolitan Council, Buffalo City Municipality and the Greater Nelspruit Utility Company.  A “front runner” is defined as an organisation that can lead the way.  In doing so it could choose to fluoridate all or a portion of the water that it supplies.

Although it is a legal requirement, municipalities are reluctant to fluoridate their water supplies or to request their bulk suppliers to do so, mainly because of the public debate on this issue.  The South African Local Government Association (SALGA) supports the municipalities’ point of view.  The implementation of the fluoridation programme is currently being discussed between top officials of the Department of Health and SALGA.

(2) Yes. While, as I have said, the Department of Health takes the lead in this matter, I must reiterate Government’s position on the fluoridation of potable water. 

Fluoride occurs naturally in most waters. The evidence available from many sources is that, by adjusting the amount of fluoride in drinking water to the optimum level  – by adding it to or removing it from untreated water - substantial public health benefits in the form of reduced dental disease can be achieved. This particularly benefits poorer communities who do not have access to dental care.  This management of drinking water quality is similar to the approach taken with, for example, the addition of chlorine for disinfection and the use of lime and other products to adjust the hardness and acidity of water. In all cases, the objective is to ensure that water is safe, healthy and pleasant to drink.

